MINUTES OF THE

TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

held on 15 November 2015 at The Westberry Hotel, Bodmin
Sue welcomed the gathered members to the AGM and went through health and safety issues and the basic housekeeping concerning the AGM.
1 Apologies

Prior to meeting: Chris Granger (Calstock)
At the meeting: Vanessa Moyle (Redruth), Jill White (Launceston), Jenny Daniel (St Germans)
2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. These were proposed by Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix) seconded by Alan Ranson (Truro-Boppard). Passed unanimously.

3 Matters arising

None
4 Correspondence
None received other than day-to-day emails, for example updating of delegates etc.
Rick asked that up-to-date information should be sent to the secretary as soon as any change is made to ensure the maintenance of communications.

5 Chairman’s Report
Sue gave the following report: “I am very pleased to welcome delegates of twinning associations to our AGM this year. Once again Vice-chairman Beatrice, despite her health issues this year, which we hope are now very much behind her, has maintained contact with as many groups as possible and encouraged attendance and commitment to our association.
We are once again in a new venue and hope that the Westberry Hotel will prove a successful meeting place to which we will wish to return in the future. They have certainly proved very welcoming so far. Any evaluations at the end of the day will be welcomed if you would like to express your opinions to any of the officers.
Our regular general meetings have been well attended and have proved a lively forum for debate. The end-of-meeting reports of activities undertaken by each association present does give ideas to other associations as to what to book (or what to avoid) for future hosting events as well as novel fund-raising activities to consider. If you cannot be present I recommend you read through the reports when you receive your minutes.

One face has been sadly missing from our meetings, as one of our most loyal members, Ron Daniel, passed away earlier this year. Ron was thoroughly committed to twinning in his own association and throughout Cornwall and for many years was editor of our in-house magazine Gemini before the advent of readily available web-sites.
In June we returned to Truro once again for our annual Boules championship and the local association ensured we had an excellent piste with access to commercially available refreshments during the day. Once again Callington fought a hard battle to retain the main trophy but they do realise that they have no cause for complacency. Moving the venue back to central Cornwall did not seem to have much effect on the overall number of entries, but it was good to see some faces we have not seen in a while, along with some new talent.
After such an uplifting report from the excellent recipient last year, sadly there were no applications this year for our bursary award. Please keep on looking for suitable candidates as we have seen how this financial help can give our young people a vital boost for their work or studies. Therefore, this year in the slot normally reserved for the Bursary report we have put a group discussion slot which proved very popular  a few years ago. More about that later.

Any committee is only as good as its constituent members and in the case of the TCC they have proved excellent this year as always. Beatrice has suffered severe mobility difficulties but still managed to organise the Boules competition and the AGM and we sincerely hope that she will soon feel the full benefits of her recent operation.

Fred has just completed what he intended to be his final year in office, and I am sure I am speaking for all of us when I say a heartfelt thank-you for all the work he has done as treasurer and venue organiser. To date we have had no nominees to fill the post, but we are happy to take nominations from the floor during the meeting. Ebby still proves to be an excellent liaison with the Duchy press. I’d like to finish with a big thank-you to Rick for his secretarial work and his time spent maintaining our web-site which does receive a good number of visitors during the year. 

As usual, I also wish to thank all the delegates who make our Sunday meetings so worthwhile and all of you who work hard in so many capacities to ensure that a warm welcome can always be had by our twinning visitors.

Thank you all for coming and I hope you enjoy the rest of your day here at the Westberry Hotel, Bodmin.”
6 Treasurer’s Report

Fred presented the financial report, as outlined below:-
Statement of Accounts 30 September 2014 to September 30 2015
Receipts










£
Current a/c balance brought forward
2146.90
AGM & Conference
590.00

Insurance
1518.00

Affiliation fees
460.00

Boules Day
62.00
                                                                                                  _______             


4776.90
Payments


£
AGM & Conference
831.00
Insurance
1502.32
Administration
53.56
Lottery
320.00
                                                                                                 _______





2706.88
Balance of HSBC Community a/c at 14.10.15
2077.58
less uncleared cheque 100909 S Lumley
7.56
                                                                                                 _______





Actual Balance
2070.02






The accounts had been prepared by Fred Smee (Hon Treasurer) and presented to Peter Coxwell (Hon Auditor) who had examined the books and statements and confirmed them to be a true record of the accounts of the committee.

If the TCC is to continue, particularly in making the bursary award, then monies must be paid into our account. Consequently he suggested that the lottery next year should be shared equally between associations and the TCC.

Fred asked for a vote of thanks to Peter Coxwell; it was agreed to continue to give a donation of £30 donation to Peter’s favourite fund, the Samaritans in Truro, in recognition of his kind work. Discussion ensued as whether the amount was commensurate with the amount of work involved, but it was eventually decided that it was a token gesture and that Peter had stated he was more than happy. Proposed by Fred Smee (Lostwithiel); seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Stythians). Accepted unanimously.
The acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix); seconded by Andrew Boaden (Saltash). Passed unanimously.
At the end of the main business element of the meeting a One Minute Silence was observed in commemoration of the tragic events that had taken place in Paris.
7 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to the Secretary. There had been nominations for the positions of Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Secretary but no nominations prior to the AGM for the post of Treasurer. After due consideration, Keith Shaw (Callington) offered to fill the post for two years. Sue did make it clear that three of the four officers would therefore be from Callington but it was the feeling of the meeting that there were also considerable advantages in having officers in close proximity, and that having a treasurer in post was better than having no treasurer. It was underlined that Callington would certainly not seek to derive any benefit from this situation. Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix) proposed that all officers be voted en bloc, seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth). This was passed unanimously. Sue retook the chair.
The following Officers were therefore re-elected:-

Vice Chairman
Beatrice Kerno (Stythians)
Secretary

Richard Lumley (Callington)
Treasurer

Keith Shaw (Callington)
8 Election of Posts of Responsibility were as follows:-

Publicity Officer
Ebby Anstey:

Proposed by Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix)
Seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth)

Webmaster

Richard Lumley:

Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (Stythians),

Seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix)
Both voted in unanimously.

Ebby stressed that it was vital for him to receive information if he is to carry out a full role. He did not wish to receive items of news for everyday events, but would certainly promote anything that would have a Cornwall-wide appeal. Associations were asked to send in copy, which could either be print-ready or could be edited by Ebby and put in a suitable format for publication. Ebby could also provide details of newspapers or magazines which individual associations could approach. Ebby’s email for contact is: edmund@eanstey1.orangehome.co.uk 
9 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary
Sue had mentioned this in the chairman’s report. Copies of the application forms and the details were available to see and download on the TCC website (www.twinningcommitteeforcornwall@weebly.com).  The bursary met the various needs of young people and delegates were urged to seek suitable representatives.
Beatrice Kerno (Stythians) raised the problem of accessing young people. Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix) felt that we should keep hope and continue to promote the scheme. It was suggested that Cornwall Council be approached to perhaps build a combined link. Sue underlined that the bursary had been set up to be based on an individual association, with the local association taking responsibility for hosting. Sue would be loath for that personal link to be diminished.
Sue asked that the Secretary should write to every secondary school in Cornwall to inform them of the existence of the bursary, giving a broad outline of the background and stressing that any further link should be made with the local twinning association. Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (Stythians) and seconded by Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix). Passed unanimously.

10 County Boules Tournament

Sue reiterated her thanks to Beatrice Kerno for arranging the tournament. The day had been very pleasant and associations were encouraged to participate next year. 
Comment was made that all players should be bona fide members of a Cornwall twinning association. However, further contributions were of the opinion that it was, in fact, a very good way of introducing new members to twinning and that the important thing was that each team should come from an affiliated association – and not include any “ringers”!
After discussion about the pros and cons of the available pistes, it was decided that the venue for 2016 should be Truro. As a compromise perhaps St Germans could bring the camper van and BBQ facilities, thus providing hot food in a central venue. Steve Liddicoat (St Germans) would pursue the possibility of the camper.  Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix) offered to provide overnight parking on his drive for the vehicle and occupants. Passed by majority vote (with 2 votes against). 
The date for 2016 was agreed to be 12 June 2016 which avoids both the Cornish Gorsedh and the Royal Cornwall Show. 
11 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

Sue suggested that the 2016 meetings be 24 January, 17 April and 11 September. These dates were proposed by Ebby Anstey (Restormel) and seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix). Passed by majority vote (with one vote against).
** Post meeting notes: the venue for the April meeting is not available on 17th, but would be on 10th or 24th April. A decision will be made in the January meeting. If anyone who will not be attending the January meeting would like to express a preference, would they please contact the secretary before 24th January?
12 Date of next AGM

The 2016 AGM would be held on November 6th 2016. Proposed by Ebby Anstey (Restormel) and seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix). Passed unanimously.
** All payments now to be made to Keith Shaw

Clitters House, Clitters, Callington PL17 8HP

Tel:  01579 370344

Email: keithandbarbarashaw@btinternet.com
